
MASSES FOR THE WEEK    January 25 - 31 
Mon.  7:55 am  Joe Lien + 
Tue. 7:55 am  Dale Ertz + 
Wed. 7:55 am  Ray & Dolores Heil + 
Thurs.  7:55 am               Mike Vetter, Sr (anniv) + 
            12:10 pm  Matt Cler + 
Fri.         7:55 am  Donna F. Mehlhaff  + 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Rebecca Jacobson + 
 7:00 pm  All members of the parish  
Sun. 8:30 am  Gloria Wangler + 
            10:30 am  Catholic Daughters 
  
 Lectors                        January 30 - 31 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Terry Moffenbier 
 7:00 pm  Stephanie/Isabel Litzen 
Sun. 8:30 am  Marie Schumacher 
            10:30 am  Tim Pond 
 Mass Servers                              January 30 - 31 
Sat. 5:00 pm   Maleah & Victoria Eschenbaum 
 7:00 pm  Leroy Lewis 
Sun. 8:30 am  Jack, John & Nick Achen 
            10:30 am   A. & S. Wieland, G. Simmons  
 Music Ministry                       January 30 - 31 
Sat.   5:00 pm  Contemporary Choir 
 7:00 pm  Ellie Litzen/Fionna Rigg 
Sun.   8:30 am  Bailey Dix 
            10:30 am    St. Mary’s Choir:  Sydney Raap 
 Extraordinary Ministers            January 
Sat.  5:00 pm          Sun. 8:30 am     Sun. 10:30 am Anthony Andera          Debra Dix         Kalen Day 
Marilyn Batch          Bailey Dix                    Mary Ann Guthmiller 
Linda DeWalt           Steve Kohles      Nancy Glungseth 
Kristina Dosch          Scott Kuck       Jon Olson 
Scott Kram          Keith Schumacher      Connie Reuer 
Terry Moffenbier          Marie Schumacher      Mike Russell 
Sam VanOrman          Jim Uhrich 
     
Sat. 7:00 pm           
Kenny Awe     
Terry Kline   
Janice Waltman           

This Week at St. Mary’s 
 Parish Breakfast this Sunday after the 8:30 am Mass.  
Come & join the German/Russian cooks! 
 Pre-baptism class will be held on Tuesday, Jan. 26 at 
7:00 pm in the parish hall. 
 Server Training for Religious Education Students -  
Fr. Michael will be training anyone in grades 5-10 who is 
interested in serving weekend Masses.  Training will be 
this Wednesday, Jan. 27 at 7:00 pm in the parish hall.   

Third Sunday  
in Ordinary Time   
 
January 24, 2016 

Community News 
 It's the 9th Annual St. Valentine's Day Dinner at the 
Newman Center! Saturday, Feb. 13. Seating from 5:30 
to 7:30 PM. Enjoy a scrumptious Greek meal by NSU 
Professors, live entertainment, great ambiance, and out-
standing silent auction/raffle. Proceeds benefit all NSU 
Newman Center Ministries.  $25/person, $8 for stu-
dents.  Paid RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED. Call 
or stop by the Newman Ctr to make your paid reserva-
tion: (605) 229-1011.  
 Knights of Columbus Free Throw Championship:  
Will be held on Sunday, January 31 at 1:00 pm in the 
Roncalli High School gym. This is for boys and girls, 
ages 9-14. Call Scott at 225-5389 for more information. 
It’s free to participate and prizes for the winners. 
 21st Annual Presentation Leadership Camp.   
July 18-22, 2016 at Storm Mountain in the Black Hills 
of SD.  Registrations due Feb. 6, 2016.  For more info, 
contact Sarah at 229-4422. 
 Having a post-Christmas letdown?  Do you wish that 
Christmas could somehow last all year long?  There’s 
an app (a Mystery) for that…and it’s free!!!  If you are 
in the habit of praying a daily Rosary & follow the 
Church’s suggestions for use of the Mysteries, you’ll 
encounter the Joyful Mysteries every Mon. & Sat. of 
most weeks.  With them you get a free virtual download 
of the third app Mystery: the Nativity.  If  you meditate 
on this twice a week all year, it will be impossible ever 
to lose touch with the full spirit of the Christmas season 
at its very best!  By the way: We’re still looking for 
Rosary leaders at the morning Masses.  If  interested 
contact Duncan at 725‑3369.   
  The Aberdeen Knights of Columbus is offering two 
scholarships of $250 each to graduating high school 
seniors who are active members of Sacred Heart or St. 
Mary's parishes.  Applications may be picked up at the 
parish offices.  Application deadline is April 1st.  Please 
return your application to the parish office. 

Congratulations:  Our parish rejoices in the 
baptism of Joseph Adam Buckhouse, son of 
Adam & Sheena Buckhouse and Savanna Ivy 
Miller daughter of Patrick Miller. 



Mon., Jan. 25 -   
 Tues., Jan. 26 -  Region 1 Act  -  Aberdeen Capitol Theatre 
  -  Girls Basketball vs. Mobridge 5:15 pm 
  -  Boys Basketball at Miller  -  5:15 pm      Wed., Jan. 27 -  RHS Mass  -  9:24 am 
  -  RES Mass  -  12:10 pm  -  Sacred Heart 
  -  Catholic United Financial Kick-off 
 Thurs., Jan. 28 -  RPS Mass  -  12:10 pm  -  St. Mary’s 
  -  JH Boys Basketball vs. Britton  -  4:30 pm 
  -  Gymnastics vs. Huron, Watertown - 5:30 pm 
  Fri., Jan. 29 -  K-12 Take a Child to School No Uniform Day 
  -  JH Boys Basketball vs. Milbank  -  4:30 pm 
  -  Boys Basketball vs. Milbank  -  5:15 pm 
  -  Girls Basketball at Milbank  -  5:15 pm 
 Sat., Jan. 30 -  Boys Basketball vs. SF Washington at 
   Civic Arena  -  4 pm 

Church Support:  Jan. 16-17, 2016 
 
Envelopes:      $        13,280.00  (Thanks for your support!!) 
Loose:          $          1,005.00 
Children’s:      $            111.00     

This coming Wednesday, the 27th of January, is 
the 53rd Anniversary of my Baptism. 
 
Whenever I happen to be at Sacred Heart 
Church, on the other side of the tracks, I always 
stop and look at that beautiful font and say a 
prayer of thanks and gratitude. 
 

I am not sure what I 
would do, or be, with-
out my faith; and I am 
enormously grateful 
that my parents made 
the effort to have me 
baptized and to see 

that I lived that faith throughout my formative 
years. 
 
Each time we come into the Church, one of the 
first things we do is dip our fingers into the Holy 
Water at the door and renew our baptismal life. 
We do this entering, because we came into the 
Church through baptism...and we do it leaving 
so we might live that baptismal life in the world. 
 
As you dip your fingers, let it be a true ritual of 
renewal and thanks; an empowering. Be the Peo-
ple of God you are baptized to be, beautiful in 
love. 
  -Fr. Michael Griffin 

     FAITH FORMATION NEWS 
 Monday, January 25 - 5:00-7:30 Youth Group will be serving at 

the Table of Plenty. 
 Wednesday, Feb. 3  -  7:00 pm Confirmation Class  
Sunday, Feb. 7  -  9:30 am Family Education class 
Wednesday, Feb. 17  -  5:30 pm 1st Communion parent meeting 

Excellence is  
our average 

How are the 
resolutions 
coming? 

 Just a Thought... 

Roncalli Kindergarten Open House for 2016-2017 School 
Year!  Consider the Aberdeen Catholic School system for your 
child who will be 5 years old before Sept. 1, 2016!  You are in-
vited to Kindergarten Open house Registration on Wed., Feb. 3, 
at 5:30 pm at Roncalli Primary School, 419 1st Ave NE.  For 
more information, please go to aberdeenroncalli.org/kindergarten 
or call Principal Paula Florey at 225-3460.  Roncalli reinforces 
the same high values and expectations that you treasure as we 
partner to educate your child.  God is working through our teach-
ers to develop your student’s spiritual, physical and academic 
growth. 
 Roncalli SonShine Patch Open House: If you are looking for a 
positive place for your 3, 4, or 5 year old child to learn and grow, 
the SonShine Patch Preschool is your best choice!  Come see for 
yourself.  We are hosting an Open House on January 31st from   
3-5PM.  We will have age appropriate activities available for 
your pre-school child, as well as tours and time to visit with our 
teaching staff.  For more information please call 605-225-3640 
or check out our website http://aberdeenroncalli.org/preschool . 
Open registration begins February 1st. 


